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Principal: Mrs Kate Appleby 

 

School Diary for the 
Week Beginning 

19.4.21 
 

Monday 
Welcome Back 
Otters & Hedgehogs – 
PE with Miss Turrell 
Hedgehogs – Multi 
Sports After school 
club until 4pm 
 
Tuesday 
 
Wednesday 
Squirrels & Badgers – 
PE with Miss Turrell 
 
Thursday 
Badgers – Music – 
Don’t forget your 
instruments! 
 
Friday  
All – PE with Mr Friel 
Squirrels/Badgers 
Multi Sports After 
school club until 4pm 

 
 

Happy Birthday 
Lucas W, Frankie, 
Alice, Eva, Tyler 

 

 

 

‘Learn to do right. Seek Justice.’ 

Isaiah 1.17 
 
Dear Parents, 
It’s been another busy week in school – making Easter cards, Y6 delivering 
Easter Eggs and cards to the local community, finishing off our Easter 
Artwork for the Easter Service on Sunday at St Leonards,   practising for 
today’s Easter Service and then going on an Easter Egg Hunt.       
 
Easter time is such a wonderful time of year.   It’s one full of reflection and 
hope when the birds start singing again, trees blossom and flowers start to 
open.     It’s been a challenging term – but we’ve come through it smiling.     
The next few months will no doubt be equally challenging and rewarding as 
we strive to fill gaps, whether that be learning gaps or gaps in social and 
emotional development.  Rest assured we will keep working hard to make 
sure our children succeed.    We have so much to look forward to. 
 
I would like to take the opportunity to thank my team, whose care, 
dedication, hard work, resilience and willingness to adapt has ensured that 
we have been able to provide the best possible education and care for the 
children at Warmingham.        
 
As you know, Mrs Gregory and Mrs Dowman will be leaving us today for 
pastures new.    We wish them every success in their new adventures. 
 
Have a wonderful Easter.    Stay safe. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 

 
 
Kate Appleby 
Principal of Warmingham CE Primary 
Proud member of the Rural Church Schools Academy Trust 
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COVID 19 Reminders 

What happens if my child develops symptoms in the final week of term?  
Please notify the school as normal using the principalwarmingham@rcsat.cheshire.sch.uk  email 
address.   You should then take your child for a test and notify the school of the result.   If the result is 
positive, as with all cases, we will conduct our test and trace process.   Close contacts will be informed 
and be asked to isolate at home for the 14-day period. A reminder that close contacts are defined as:  

• Face-to-face contact for any length of time 

• Within 1 metre for 1 minute or more  

• Unprotected physical contact (skin-to-skin)  

• Within 2 metres for 15 minutes or longer  

As has been the case throughout this term, if another member of your household has developed 
symptoms of COVID-19, the whole household should isolate until the result of their test is known.   If 
negative, your child can return to school; if positive they must isolate for the 14 day period from the 
date that the first symptoms started.  

What should I do if my child develops symptoms during the Easter holidays?   
If your child develops symptoms after school breaks up on Thursday 1st April to 3.30pm on Friday 
7th April – notify the school of this using the above email address.   You should then take your child for 
a test and notify the school of the result.   We will conduct our track and trace process as above.  

If your child develops symptoms after 3.30pm on Friday 7th April, you should take your child for a test 
and notify the school of the result.   However, the school will not need to conduct track and trace in 
this instance as the symptoms started 48 hours or more after last contact in school.   Therefore, no 
other pupils would be asked to isolate in this instance. 

What happens if the test result comes back positive in the Eater holidays?   
It may be that a student attends school next week, begins to show symptoms, subsequently isolates 
and has a COVID-19 test which turns out positive.  The test result could come during the Easter break.   
If this is the case, please inform the school using the above email address.  

The above email addresses will be monitored between 7am and 10am each day until 3:30pm 
on Friday 7th April.   Please only use this email address for COVID notifications.   The school will 
then conduct its usual track and trace process and notify close contacts to self- isolate for the required 
length of time.   Parents will be notified by email.  
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Tuesday 20th and Wednesday 21st April 
You will receive you TEAMs invitation on Monday 19th April.    

Please remember to log on a couple of minutes before you 
allocated time. 

 
Fill that Jar Competition!  

 
Each class will be collecting bronze and silver coins.    As each 

class reaches a certain level they will receive a reward.    I wonder 
which class will fill their jars first?     All money raised will be 

going towards the cost of the trim trail and other exciting play 
equipment for the children. 

 
 

 

Virtual Easter Holiday Club 
7th to 9th April 

You Tube @ 10am 
Zoom @ 11:30am 

See Flyer 

 
Cake Sale 

We raised an incredible £255!    After Easter the children will be 
choosing some new play equipment for the playground. Thank 

you to everyone who donated, purchased and helped out on the 
day. 

 

 

After School Clubs 
Mondays – Hedgehogs until 4pm 

Fridays – Squirrels and Badgers until 4pm 
 

Squirrels/Badgers please book using School Spider 
Hedgehogs please contact school office by email if you wish to 

book 
 

 
Playtime Snacks 

After Easter, we will be selling playtime snacks again.   We are 
initailly going to start off with toast and juice or milk before 

offering the full menu after half term.     See the school’s website 
for prices and items available. 

http://www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk/page/healthy-
eating/5748  
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What Do You Do With An Idea? 
Written by Kobi Yamada 

 
What do ideas become?   Big things, brave things, smart things, good things.    Things like stories, 
artwork. Journeys, inventions, communities, products, and cures.    Everything you see around you 
was once an idea.    So what will become of your idea?     Now that’s up to you! 
 
Next term our study themes all stem from the book ‘What Do You Do with an Idea?’   It is a story about 
one brilliant idea and the child who helps to bring it into the world.   As the child's confidence grows, 
so does the idea itself.  And then, one day, something amazing happens.     
 
Otters  
 
This half term Otters have had a terrific time exploring and discovering everything dinosaur.   They 
have learnt the names of some very unusual dinosaurs that even Mrs Allen had trouble pronouncing. 
They discovered that although the dinosaurs lived many, many years ago and that no humans have 
ever seen a real life one, there is a lot we do know about them.   They explored what a skeleton is and 
what a fossil is and how the fossils are formed.    They have also learnt about herbivores and 
carnivores and we classified some of our favourite dinosaurs.       Next term we will begin our new 
topic ‘What Do You Do with an Idea?’   Otters will initially start with the key text ‘Not a box’ by 
Antoinette Portis.    They will get our designing heads on as we explore what we can do with a 
cardboard box!    Mrs Allen is looking forward to seeing everyone’s creativity flow as we transform a 
simple box into something wonderful. 
 
Hedgehogs 
 
Although it’s been a short one in school, Hedgehogs have really let their lights shine brightly.   They 
have loved our topic ‘We are all superheroes’ and they have learnt about how to keep healthy.   
They’ve enjoyed sharing lots of superhero stories and learnt about real life superheroes such as Rosa 
Parks and Malala Yousafzai.    Hedgehogs gave such thoughtful and compassionate responses to their 
stories, showing great empathy and understanding of our justice value.      
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Hedgehogs enjoyed using the story ‘The Day the Crayons Quit’ as their English text.    They loved 
writing colour poems and explanation texts about how rainbows and colours are made.   They 
favourite lessons of all this term have been art where they learnt to mix and create different colours 
and we’ve produced so much amazing art work.    Their classroom is now such a bright, colourful 
place to learn in. 
 
Next term their new focus texts will be ‘What Do You Do with an Idea? and ‘Jack and the Beanstalk’. 
Their study theme will be based around designing and creating a way for Jack to safety carry his 
golden egg around and designing a better way to climb up to the giant’s castle.   Alongside this we will 
be growing our own beans and other plants or vegetables.  It promises to be a really exciting summer 
term for them. 
 
Squirrels 
 
Squirrels have loved learning about Amelia Earhart and her sole flight across the Atlantic Ocean.   
They looked at the countries Amelia Earhart could see on her journey across the Atlantic Ocean.   
Using maps, globes and digital mapping they located countries and identify their geographical 
features.     They also looked at the similarities and differences between some of the countries and the 
United Kingdom.  
 
Next term’s study theme will take Squirrels into a world of imagination where we will be exploring 
ways to build and design concepts using different techniques and materials.    They will be using 
supporting texts to allow children to thrive in all areas of the curriculum and we will be making the 
most of the summer weather and take our learning outside to help us where we can.  Mrs Craven and 
Miss Turrell are looking forward to seeing the children be creative, imaginative, and innovative.  
 
Badgers 
Badgers enjoyed learning about Rosa Park, and answering the question "When is it okay to break the 
rules?"   They have been learning about the Victorians and Badgers have loved learning about life as a 
schoolchild. We have laughed at some strange Victorian customs and recipes, and our final project is a 
Victorian Survival Kit.  
 
Next half term, we will be looking at life changing inventions and the process of making our ideas into 
things that improve the world. 
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